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PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

18 March 2024 

Excellency, 

Further to my letter dated 2 February 2024, I have the honour to transmit herewith a letter 

dated 13 March 2024 from H.E. Mr. Francois Jackman, Permanent Representative of Barbados to 

the United Nations, and H.E. Vanessa Frazier, Permanent Representative of the Republic of Malta 
to the United Nations, in their capacity as co-facilitators to present options and modalities for the 

conduct of a High-level Meeting on antimicrobial resistance in 2024. 

The letter conveys the final version of the draft resolution entitled “Scope, modalities, 

format and organization of the high-level meeting on antimicrobial resistance”, to be issued as 
A/78/L.50. | 

It is my understanding that the attached text represents the best possible compromise 

among Member States. I trust I can count on your support of the document as we prepare for the 

high-level meeting on antimicrobial resistance to be held later this year. 

I thank once again Ambassador Jackman and Ambassador Frazier for their outstanding 

efforts in fulfilling this important mandate. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

Dennis Francis 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 


